

Property Services

The day to day workload continues with a concentration on rent reviews to assist with the Council's Medium Term Financial Strategy.  This follows a recent arbitration.

A site at Parkhouse will be marketed shortly following the successful completion of other development leases.

Corporate Resources had a special session on the asset review and the findings will be reported as part of the conclusions over the coming months.

It is planned to undertake an updated asset valuation exercise for the whole portfolio in conjunction with an assessment of the maintenance backlog.

There have been a few changes to the retailers in The Lanes.  It is likely that the public toilets will get a facelift there early in the new year.

Finance

Work continues in preparation for the 2006 – 2007 Budget.  Various papers will be prepared by the Head of Finance for meetings of the Executive on 14 and 21 November.  

North West Improvement Network

The above body was launched in Manchester on 24 October 2005 with £8m financial support from the ODPM and academic support from the University of Manchester.  A strategic board comprising elected members representing the five sub regions of the North West is responsible for overall strategic direction, approval of the Annual Business Plan and performance monitoring.  The Strategic Board is Chaired by Councillor Richard Leese, Leader of Manchester City Council.  I represent the Cumbrian authorities.

An Executive Board which oversees the management of the network is Chaired by Phil Watson, Chief Executive of Blackburn with Darwen, and comprises senior officers from the five sub regions.  Cumbria is represented by our own Town Clerk and Chief Executive, Maggie Mooney.  

As you will already be aware NWIN has agreed to support ACE to the tune of £150,000 over the next 18 months.

A Centre for Local Governance will be created at the University of Manchester.

Wigan Council is the accountable body with responsibility for the employment of staff, legal and financial support.
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